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Immunisation sessions | September
Council’s free monthly immunisation sessions are held on the fi rst Thursday 
and the third Monday of the month. Sessions are held in the meeting rooms at 
COPACC.  

Thursday 6 September, 10.30am – 11.30am

Monday 17 September, 2.30pm – 4.30pm
Immunisation staff will also be conducting free immunisation sessions on:

Thursday 13 September at Lavers Hill K-12 College and 
Apollo Bay P-12 College
Contact Barbara Paine on 5232 9429 to make an appointment at Lavers Hill or 
Apollo Bay. Please note, it is important to make an appointment to ensure the 
correct vaccine is available on the day.

Immunisation is a simple, safe and effective way of protecting children against 
certain diseases.  

Colac Otway Shire Council immunisation team provides:
 • free immunisation
 • no appointment necessary 
 • availability after school for secondary school catch-up
 • experienced nurse immunisers who can discuss any questions parents 
  may have 
 • next day upload to the Australian Childhood Immunisation Register 
  to ensure continuity of benefi t payments and issue of school enrolment 
  certifi cates.

For enquiries please contact Colac Otway Shire Immunisation Unit on 
03 5232 9429.

Notice of an application for planning permit
The application reference number is: PP106/2018-1

The land affected by the application is located at: 10 Drapers Road, COLAC 
EAST

The application is for a permit for the: Use and Development of a Service 
Station and Convenience Restaurant with drive-thru, Creation of Access to a 
Road in a Road Zone Category 1, Waiver of Bicycle Facilities Requirement and 
Removal of Native Vegetation

The applicant for the permit is: Pierrepoint Planning

You may look at the application and any documents that support the application 
at the offi ce of the responsible authority during offi ce hours at Colac Otway 
Shire Council’s customer service centres in Colac at 2-6 Rae Street or Apollo 
Bay at 69-71 Nelson Street; or at www.colacotway.vic.gov.au

This can be done during offi ce hours and is free of charge. 

Any person who may be affected by the granting of the permit may object or 
make other submissions to the responsible authority. 

An objection must be made to the responsible authority in writing, include the 
reasons for the objection and state how the objector would be affected. 

The responsible authority must make a copy of every objection available at its 
offi ce for any person to inspect during offi ce hours free of charge until the end 
of the period during which an application may be made for review of a decision 
on the application. 

The responsible authority will not decide on the application before 
13 September 2018.

If you object the responsible authority will tell you its decision.

Planning Committee Meeting 
Cancellation | September 2018
The Planning Committee Meeting scheduled for Wednesday 12 September 2018 
has been cancelled. There are no planning matters to be determined by the 
Committee at this time.

Draft Elliminyt Recreation Reserve Master Plan
Colac Otway Shire Council is seeking community feedback on the draft 
Elliminyt Recreation Reserve Master Plan.  The draft master plan, developed 
in partnership with the reserve’s key user groups and the Elliminyt community, 
provides guidance on the future development of the reserve.

The draft master plan can be viewed on the ‘Community Consultations’ section 
of Council’s website – www.colacotway.vic.gov.au

Hard copies of the survey are located at Council’s Customer Service Centre, 
2-6 Rae Street, Colac and the Colac Community Library and Learning Centre. 

Submissions can be forwarded to inq@colacotway.vic.gov.au or PO Box 283, 
Colac 3250.

The community consultation period closes Monday 8 October 2018.

Special Council meeting 
A Special Council meeting will be held on:

Wednesday 12 September, 5pm at COPACC

To solely consider:

• 2017 - 2018 Financial & Performance Statements

Copies of the agenda will be available at www.colacotway.vic.gov.au  on Friday 
7 September. Council meetings are open to the public and interested people are 
welcome to attend. 


